
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING WESTSIDE ANNEXATION 

In accordance with Washington State Revised Code of Washington, 35A.14.130, 
the City of Castle Rock has been notified that the petition for annexation filed with 
the city meets sufficiency requirements.  A public hearing to take testimony on 
the proposed annexation will be held January 10, 2011 at 7:45 p.m., during the 
regular meeting of the Castle Rock City Council. The meeting will be held at the 
Castle Rock Senior Center, 222 Second Avenue SW, Castle Rock, Washington.  
Following the public testimony, city council will consider adoption of a resolution 
approving annexation and authorizing an “Intent To Annex” be filed with the 
Cowlitz County Boundary Review Board.   The area considered for annexation 
includes a total of 275.5 acres as described: 

1. All properties and right-of-way located within the Green Acres subdivision; 
2. The area immediately west of the Green Acres subdivision and east of 

Umiker Road, including the properties known as the Castle Rock Meadows; 
3. All the properties that lie north of PH-10, east of West Side Highway, west of 

the Cowlitz River and south of the Castle Rock High School and the North 
County Recreation facilities; 

4. All properties south of PH-10 and north of Arkansas Creek that are east of 
Cemetery Road or east of West Side Highway and west of the Cowlitz River, 
including the property owned by Washington State Department of Natural 
Resources that straddles Arkansas Creek.  

Download a map of the area proposed for 
annexation (PDF) 

The map is also available in the Clerk-Treasurer’s office at City Hall, 141 ‘A’ 
Street SW, Castle Rock, WA.   Those wishing to provide testimony to voice 
approval or disapproval of the annexation are encouraged to attend.  For more 
information, please contact T.J. Keiran, City Planner 360/577-3041 or Ryana 
Covington, Clerk-Treasurer at 360/274-8181 during regular business hours.  

 

http://www.ci.castle-rock.wa.us/download/8_25_Exhibit_B_11x17.pdf

